## **Rachel Tibbetts**

From: Nathanael Stock

**Sent:** 01 December 2020 13:59

To: DC Support Cc: Bob Neville

**Subject:** FW: Planning application 20/02453/F

From: John Abbott

**Sent:** 27 November 2020 14:44

To: David Peckford < David.Peckford@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk >

Subject: Planning application 20/02453/F

## Dear Mr Peckford

We are writing, as Hornton residents, to register with you our deep concern about the proposed development of a fuel depot at Hornton Grounds Quarry and the possibility that the consideration of the application by the CDC planning committee may be further delayed.

Our opposition to the application has already been made clear and is logged on the CDC planning portal but we would now like to ask that you do all you can to ensure that the application is considered on December 10, and no later, and that it is rejected.

Our main objection to the application concerns the guardianship of the beautiful Ironstone Downs landscape. The proposed site for the fuel depot, so close to the Cotswold Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, is completely inappropriate and allowing the construction and operation of the depot there would set a very dangerous precedent for further desecration of the landscape.

In concluding, we'd also like to draw your attention to the reference in the applicant's submission to the proposed site as being a brownfield site. It is not, neither is it accessible by public transport.

Yours sincerely,

John & Lorna Abbott

The New Poplars, Hornton

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..